**Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Domestic Abuse & Sexual Violence Directory**

**Helping those affected by Domestic Abuse & Sexual Violence**

**Contents**

***Contents***

[Introduction 2](#_Toc35260589)

[What is domestic Abuse/Violence? 2](#_Toc35260590)

[Why should I tell anyone? 3](#_Toc35260591)

[How does this Directory work? 3](#_Toc35260592)

[Black and Minority Ethnic (BME) 5](#_Toc35260593)

[Black Women’s Support Group 5](#_Toc35260594)

[Cambridge Ethnic Community Forum (CECF) 5](#_Toc35260595)

[Cambridgeshire Human Rights & Equality Support Service (CHESS) 5](#_Toc35260596)

[Cambridgeshire Constabulary (Police): Community Cohesion Unit 6](#_Toc35260597)

[Chinese Information and Advice Centre (CIAC) 6](#_Toc35260598)

[Foreign and Commonwealth Office: Forced Marriage Unit 6](#_Toc35260599)

[Jewish Women’s Aid 6](#_Toc35260600)

[Kiran Asian Women’s Aid 7](#_Toc35260601)

[Ormiston Children & Families Trust 7](#_Toc35260602)

[Southall Black Sisters 7](#_Toc35260603)

[Bullying UK 8](#_Toc35260604)

[Cambridgeshire Children’sCentres 8](#_Toc35260605)

[Centre 33 9](#_Toc35260606)

[ChildLine 9](#_Toc35260607)

[The Hideout 11](#_Toc35260608)

[Missing People 11](#_Toc35260609)

[Relate Cambridge 11](#_Toc35260610)

[Youth Access 13](#_Toc35260611)

[Cambridge Samaritans 14](#_Toc35260612)

[Cambridgeshire County Council: Adult Safeguarding 14](#_Toc35260613)

[Choices Counselling 15](#_Toc35260614)

[Citizens Advice Bureau 15](#_Toc35260615)

[Hidden Hurt 15](#_Toc35260616)

[Relate Cambridge 16](#_Toc35260617)

[Romsey Mill 16](#_Toc35260618)

[Women's Awareness & Self-Protection Group (WASP) 16](#_Toc35260619)

[Fenland Family Support Centre 16](#_Toc35260620)

[Drugs and Alcohol Misuse 17](#_Toc35260621)

[Offering community based support and services, 1:1 support, alcohol advice and interventions, support planning, support to attend appointments, joint working with partner agencies and onward referrals. 17](#_Toc35260622)

[Alcoholics Anonymous (A.A.) 17](#_Toc35260623)

[CASUS - Cambridgeshire Child & Adolescent Substance Use Service 17](#_Toc35260624)

[Drinksense 18](#_Toc35260625)

[Families Anonymous 18](#_Toc35260626)

[FRANK 18](#_Toc35260627)

[National Association for Children of Alcoholics (NACOA) 18](#_Toc35260628)

[UK Narcotics Anonymous 18](#_Toc35260629)

[Emergencies and the Police 18](#_Toc35260630)

[Cambridgeshire Constabulary (Police) 19](#_Toc35260631)

[Crimestoppers 19](#_Toc35260632)

[Health 20](#_Toc35260633)

[General Practitioners (GP) Surgeries and Hospitals 20](#_Toc35260634)

[Housing and Accommodation 22](#_Toc35260635)

[Centrepoint 23](#_Toc35260636)

[Housing Options and Advice Service: Cambridge City Council 23](#_Toc35260637)

[Missing People 24](#_Toc35260638)

[Shelter 24](#_Toc35260639)

[Legal Services 26](#_Toc35260640)

[Citizens Advice Bureau 26](#_Toc35260641)

[Disability Cambridgeshire 26](#_Toc35260642)

[Rights of Women 27](#_Toc35260643)

[Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Transgender 28](#_Toc35260644)

[The Beaumont Society 28](#_Toc35260645)

[Galop 28](#_Toc35260646)

[Cambridgeshire Constabulary (Police): Community Cohesion Unit 28](#_Toc35260647)

[Lesbian and Gay Anglia 28](#_Toc35260648)

[London Lesbian and Gay Switchboard (LLGS) 28](#_Toc35260649)

[Choices Counselling 30](#_Toc35260650)

[Hidden Hurt 30](#_Toc35260651)

[Mpower 30](#_Toc35260652)

[Men’s Advice Line 30](#_Toc35260653)

[Relate Cambridge 31](#_Toc35260654)

[Money and Finances 32](#_Toc35260655)

[Child Maintenance Service 32](#_Toc35260656)

[Citizens Advice Bureau 32](#_Toc35260657)

[Department for Work and Pensions 32](#_Toc35260658)

[People with Disabilities 33](#_Toc35260659)

[Cambridgeshire County Council 33](#_Toc35260660)

[Cambridgeshire Constabulary (Police) 33](#_Toc35260661)

[Cambridgeshire Independent Advocacy Service (CIAS) 33](#_Toc35260662)

[Disability Benefits Helpline 34](#_Toc35260663)

[Lifecraft 34](#_Toc35260664)

[Mencap 34](#_Toc35260665)

[VoiceAbility 34](#_Toc35260666)

[Rape or Sexual Abuse 36](#_Toc35260667)

[Auckland Road Family Planning Clinic 36](#_Toc35260668)

[Cambridgeshire Constabulary (Police) 36](#_Toc35260669)

[Centre 33 36](#_Toc35260670)

[Choices Counselling 36](#_Toc35260671)

[General Practitioners (GP) Surgeries and Hospitals 37](#_Toc35260672)

[Rights of Women 37](#_Toc35260673)

[Truth About Rape 37](#_Toc35260674)

[Support for Families 40](#_Toc35260675)

[Children and Family Court Advisory and Support Service (CAFCASS) 41](#_Toc35260676)

[Gingerbread 41](#_Toc35260677)

[Home-Start 42](#_Toc35260678)

[Local Safeguarding Children Board (LSCB): 42](#_Toc35260679)

[Ormiston Children & Families Trust 42](#_Toc35260680)

[Relate Cambridge 42](#_Toc35260681)

[Romsey Mill 43](#_Toc35260682)

[Ormiston Children’s Centre Chatteris and Villages 43](#_Toc35260683)

**Disclaimer of Liability**

The publisher endeavours to ensure that the information contained within this Directory is correct, but does not accept any liability for error whether caused by the negligence or omissions of the publisher or otherwise. Information, editorial, advertising, products and services provided by the publisher are provided on the basis that it disclaims all warranties, whether expressed or implied. Neither the publisher nor the suppliers of information shall be liable for any direct, indirect, incidental or consequential loss of business profits or special damages. The publisher is not responsible for the content of any external websites.

## Introduction

### What is domestic Abuse/Violence?

The Government defines domestic violence as “Any incident or pattern of incidents of controlling, coercive or threatening behavior, violence or abuse between those aged 16 or over who are or have been intimate partners or family members regardless of gender or sexuality. This can encompass but is not limited to the following types of abuse:

* psychological
* physical
* sexual
* financial
* emotional

Controlling behaviour is: a range of acts designed to make a person subordinate and/or dependent by isolating them from sources of support, exploiting their resources and capacities for personal gain, depriving them of the means needed for independence, resistance and escape and regulating their everyday behaviour.

Coercive behaviour is: an act or a pattern of acts of assault, threats, humiliation and intimidation or other abuse that is used to harm, punish, or frighten their victim.”

As you will see from the list of signs outlined below, domestic violence can go beyond actual physical violence and can involve various forms of emotional abuse. It can also include violence perpetrated by a son, daughter or any other person who has a close or blood relationship with the victim. It can also include violence inflicted on, or witnessed by, children. Domestic violence is not a ‘one off’ occurrence but is frequent and persistent, aimed at instilling fear into, and compliance from, the victim.

**What are the signs of domestic abuse?**

* [**Destructive criticism and verbal abuse**](http://www.womensaid.org.uk/domestic_violence_topic.asp?section=0001000100220042&sectionTitle=Emotional+abuse): shouting, mocking, accusing, name calling, verbally threatening.
* **Pressure tactics**: sulking, threatening to withhold money, disconnect the telephone, take the car away, commit suicide, take the children away, report you to welfare agencies unless you comply with his demands regarding bringing up the children, lying to your friends and family about you, telling you that you have no choice in any decisions.
* **Disrespect**: persistently putting you down in front of other people, not listening or responding when you talk, interrupting your telephone calls, taking money from your purse without asking, refusing to help with childcare or housework.
* **Breaking trust**: lying to you, withholding information from you, being jealous, having other relationships, breaking promises and shared agreements.
* **Isolation:** monitoring or blocking your telephone calls, telling you where you can and cannot go, preventing you from seeing friends and relatives.
* **Harassment**: following you, checking up on you, opening your mail, repeatedly checking to see who has telephoned you, embarrassing you in public.
* **Threats**: making angry gestures, using physical size to intimidate, shouting you down, destroying your possessions, breaking things, punching walls, wielding a knife or a gun, threatening to kill or harm you and the children.
* **Sexual violence**: using force, threats or intimidation to make you perform sexual acts, having sex with you when you don't want to have sex, any degrading treatment based on your sexual orientation.
* **Physical violence**: punching, slapping, hitting, biting, pinching, kicking, pulling hair out, pushing, shoving, burning, strangling.
* **Denial**: saying the abuse doesn't happen, saying you caused the abusive behaviour, being publicly gentle and patient, crying and begging for forgiveness, saying it will never happen again.

**What is sexual assault?**

Sexual assault is an act of physical, psychological and emotional violation, in the form of a sexual act, which is inflicted on someone without consent.  It can involve forcing or manipulating someone to witness or participate in any sexual acts, apart from penetration of the mouth with the penis, the penetration of anus or vagina (however slight) with any object or the penis, which is rape.

Other sexual assaults may include incidents of flashing, sexual threats or touching which causes fear, alarm or distress.  Anyone can be a victim of rape or sexual assault, no matter what age they are and regardless of whether they are male or female.

Rapes and sexual assaults can be committed by someone you know.  That includes members of your family or an acquaintance.  Rapes and sexual assaults can also be committed by strangers.  You can also be raped or sexually assaulted by a partner or spouse - someone you are in a relationship with.

### Why should I tell anyone?

Domestic abuse and sexual violence is often shrouded in secrecy. Victims are often reluctant to report incidents of for many reasons. In fact, national research shows that most people have never told anyone about the worst violence they have suffered. Victims often feel that they won’t be taken seriously, or that they are partly to blame themselves. Others may feel scared that the violence will get worse if their partner finds out they have reported it.

Perpetrators rely on their victims keeping the violent behaviour a secret as this enables them to continue to misuse their power and control over their victims. Domestic abuse and sexual assault is not your fault.

There is new legislation and new initiatives being developed in your area to protect victims and most organisations, including the police, take domestic violence and sexual assault very seriously. Many of the organisations listed in this Directory employ people who specialise in dealing with domestic violence and they are sensitive and supportive, skilled in risk assessment and safety planning. They will also help you to work out the best ways for you and any children to remain safe and they will give you information about the options that are available to you so you feel in control and able to make the decisions that are right for you.

### How does this Directory work?

There are a huge number of organisations that can help you. We have arranged them into sections that can help you with specific issues. There is a short description at the beginning of each section explaining the type of support offered.

Within each section, you will find a list of organisations that can help you with particular problems. Details include the phone number (🕿), e-mail address (🖂), website (🖳) and postal address (🖃), together with a description of how that organisation can help you. In some cases organisations do not have the full range of contact details, but we have provided you with as much information as possible to enable you to contact them. Some organisations are listed in more than one section. We have also listed useful websites within each section.

**General Resources that may help you:**

[www.cambsdasv.org.uk](http://www.cambsdasv.org.uk)

[The Women’s Aid Survivors Handbook](https://www.womensaid.org.uk/the-survivors-handbook/) - This on-line resource contains a huge amount of useful information for women experiencing domestic violence and includes a section on women in violent relationships who are from BME communities. As well as in English, the handbook is available on the website in Arabic, Bengali, Chinese, Greek, Gujarati, Polish, Punjabi, Somali, Spanish, Turkish and Urdu.

**Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Victims and Witness Hub**

🕿 0800 7816818 (Monday - Friday, 8am - 7pm and Saturday 9am - 5pm)

[victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk](mailto:victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk)

🖳 <https://www.cambs.police.uk/victims/VictimsHub/>

If you've been a victim of any crime or have been affected by a crime committed against someone you know, we can help you find the strength to deal with what you've been through.

Our services are free and available to everyone, whether or not the crime has been reported and regardless of when it happened.  We are not part of the police, the courts or any other criminal justice agency. Our trained volunteers offer:

* someone to talk to in confidence
* information on police and court procedures
* help in dealing with other organisations
* information about compensation and insurance
* information on other sources of help

You can contact us on the numbers shown above

**Local Support Services for all victims:**

[**Cambridge Women’s Aid**](http://www.cambridgewa.org.uk)

🕿 01223 361214 (Cambridge City, East Cambs, South Cambs)

🕿 Emergency Helpline - 07730 322098 (6pm to 9:30am)

* [www.cambridgewa.org.uk](http://www.cambridgewa.org.uk)

**Refuge**

🕿 07787 255821 (Fenland, Hunts, Peterborough)

# Black and Minority Ethnic (BME)

Anyone can be a victim of domestic abuse, whatever their race or religion. As a BME individual you can of course use any of the services listed within this Directory. However, sometimes there are specific cultural issues, which are important to you, and you may prefer to receive support from people with a better understanding of your specific needs. Forced marriage, where you are made to marry someone against your will, is also an infringement of your human rights. No one has the right to force you to marry, and there are organisations listed here who can help you. Remember that forced marriage is an issue effecting both men and women. The police take domestic abuse within BME groups very seriously, and their Domestic Violence Co-ordinator will help you with your case as they would anyone else. The other groups and organisations listed here can also provide you with support and advice. There is nothing to stop you from reporting incidents to the police and from also receiving support from any of the groups listed below. Remember that if you or your children are in immediate danger then you should call 999 without delay.

## Black Women’s Support Group

🕿 01223 369753

The Black Women's Support Group promotes the welfare of Black Women in Cambridge and the surrounding areas. The Group is run by local Black women, who offer advice, support, counselling, and outreach work in addition to a range of activities and workshops.

## Cambridge Ethnic Community Forum (CECF)

🕿 01223 655241

🖂 [cecfenquiries@cecf.co.uk](mailto:cecfenquiries@cecf.co.uk)

🖳 [www.cecf.co.uk](http://www.cecf.co.uk)

🖃 16 – 18 Arbury Court, Cambridge. CB4 2JQ

CECF is an umbrella organisation for various ethnic groups in Cambridge. Their website contains useful information about these groups, many of which provide advocacy, support and translation services. If you are unable to find the group you require within this Directory, then the CECF may be able put you in contact with the group that you need.

## Cambridgeshire Human Rights & Equality Support Service (CHESS)

🕿 01223 655 241

* [chessenquiries@cecf.co.uk](mailto:chessenquiries@cecf.co.uk)
* <http://www.cecf.co.uk/joomla2/index.php/chess>

🖃 The Courtyard, 21b Sturton Street, Cambridge, CB1 2SN

CHESS helps those living in Cambridge who are from minority ethnic communities and who are suffering from racial harassment. Their skilled team members can provide you with emotional and practical support, counselling, and appearing with you in court. Their services are free and confidential.

## 

## Cambridgeshire Constabulary (Police): Community Cohesion Unit

🕿 101

🖃 Parkside Police Station, Parkside, Cambridge, CB1 1JG

In an emergency you should always call 999. The police take crimes against BME groups very seriously, and their Community Cohesion Unit will be sensitive and respectful when helping you with your case. In cases where there are specific BME issues, there are officers who specialise in tackling hate crimes. These might include crimes committed against a person because they are of a certain race or religion, or forced marriages. In these latter cases you should contact the Community Cohesion Unit on the above number. They have a responsibility to investigate 100% of cases reported to them, and will take your reports seriously.

## Chinese Information and Advice Centre (CIAC)

🕿 0300 201 1868

🖂 [info@ciac.co.uk](mailto:info@ciac.co.uk)

🖳 [www.ciac.co.uk](http://www.ciac.co.uk)

🖃 Basement 2 Gerrard Place, London W1D 5PB

CIAC’s Women’s Support Project offers support for Chinese women who are victims of domestic violence, covering issues such as housing, legal protection, welfare benefits and children. They can also provide ongoing support to lone mothers helping them to access a variety of services, including housing, legal help, education and counselling. Services are confidential, and are provided by specially trained bilingual female volunteers. All workers are English, Mandarin and Cantonese speaking.

## Foreign and Commonwealth Office: Forced Marriage Unit

🕿 020 7008 0151

🖂 [fmu@fco.gov.uk](mailto:fmu@fco.gov.uk)

🖳 <https://www.gov.uk/forced-marriage>

The Forced Marriage Unit gives advice and assistance to people who fear they are going to be forced into a marriage abroad, fear for a friend or relative who has been taken abroad and may be forced into a marriage, or have been forced into a marriage and do not want to support their spouse’s visa application.

## Jewish Women’s Aid

🕿 0808 801 0500 (Freephone Helpline)

🖂 [info@jwa.org.uk](mailto:info@jwa.org.uk)

🖳 [www.jwa.org.uk/](http://www.jwa.org.uk/)

Jewish Women’s Aid is an organisation run by Jewish women for Jewish women and their children who have been subjected to domestic violence. They will provide support services and information for victims.

**Karma Nirvana** (for South Asian women)

🕿 0800 5999 247

🖳 <http://www.karmanirvana.org.uk/>

## Kiran Asian Women’s Aid

🕿 020 8558 1986

🖂 [kiranawa@btopenworld.com](mailto:kiranawa@btopenworld.com)

🖳 <http://www.kiranproject.org.uk/about>

🖃 PO Box 899, Leytonstone, London, E11 1AA

Kiran Asian Women’s Aid offers confidential advice for Asian women and their children fleeing various forms of abuse including physical, mental and sexual abuse, or from financial exploitation. Their services are provided by Asian women.

## 

## Ormiston Children & Families Trust

🕿 01473 724517

🖂 [enquiries@ormiston.org](mailto:info@southallblacksisters.co.uk)

🖳 [www.ormiston.org.uk](http://www.ormiston.org.uk)

🖃 333 Felixstowe Road, Ipswich, IP3 9PU

Ormiston Children & Families Trust works to promote the well-being of children and young people, especially those disadvantaged by their life experiences or circumstances, including gypsies and travellers. This is achieved through direct service provision and by raising awareness of related issues through research, publications, conferences and events. Many of the children and young people they work with are: experiencing stigma and isolation caused by prejudice and discrimination, in danger of becoming isolated and excluded both from school and the wider world, affected by the imprisonment of their parent, at risk of, or experiencing, emotional or physical harm, or caring for parents or siblings within their family.

## Southall Black Sisters

🕿 020 8571 0800 (Mon, Wed, Fri 9.30am – 4.30pm Closed from12.30pm to 1.30pm for lunch

**For General Enqueries Tel**: 020 8571 9595  
Mon – Fri 9am – 5pm Closed from12.30pm to 1.30pm for lunch

🖂 [info@southallblacksisters.co.uk](mailto:info@southallblacksisters.co.uk)

🖳 [www.southallblacksisters.org.uk](http://www.southallblacksisters.org.uk)

🖃 21 Avenue Road, Southall, Middlesex, UB1 3BL

Southall Black Sisters provide information, advice, advocacy, practical help, counselling and support to Asian and African-Caribbean women and children experiencing domestic violence (including forced marriage and honour crimes). The website also contains lots of useful information to help you.

**True Honour**

* 07480 621 711

🖂 [contact@truehonour.org.uk](mailto:contact@truehonour.org.uk)

* [www.truehonour.org.uk](http://www.truehonour.org.uk)

Provides confidential one-to-one victim support and training on how to deal with honour based violence and forced marriage.

**Children and Young People**

Domestic abuse is when one person hurts or bullies another person who they are in a relationship with. They might be married, living together, boyfriend and girlfriend, or have children together. Domestic abuse does not have to be physical. It can include emotional, financial or sexual abuse. The behaviour often happens more than once, although this does not have to be the case for it to hurt people. As a child or young person, domestic abuse can hurt you too. You might be upset by the things that you see or hear, or you might even be hurt yourself. If you are in a relationship with somebody yourself, you can also experience domestic violence. If you are not sure if you are experiencing domestic abuse, or would like more information about what to do, then there are lots of websites and help lines listed below, which are for children and young people. If you are a young person and are concerned about your own behaviour or violent tendencies, please contact one of the youth support agencies listed below for help and advice on how to change your attitudes to those around you. Sometimes it is easier to talk to someone outside of your family, who doesn’t know who you are. With many of the help lines listed here, you don’t have to tell them who you are, and they won’t tell anyone that you called unless you are in immediate danger. If you don’t feel confident about speaking to somebody about your problems, then there are lots of websites listed below that can give you information on-line. Remember, if you think that you or somebody in your family is in serious danger, then you should call 999 straight away.

**Action for Children**

🕿 0300 123 2112

🖂 [ask.us@actionforchildren.org.uk](mailto:ask.us@actionforchildren.org.uk)

* [www.actionforchildren.org.uk](http://www.actionforchildren.org.uk)

🖃 3 The Boulevard, Ascot Road, Watford, WD18 8AG

Action for Children supports and speaks out for the UK's most vulnerable, disadvantaged and neglected children and young people.

## Bullying UK

🕿 0808 800 2222 (Parentline Freephone)

**🖂** [help@bullying.co.uk](mailto:help@bullying.co.uk)

🖳 [www.bullying.co.uk](http://www.bullying.co.uk)

This website contains lots of useful information, help and advice for both young people and their parents.

### Cambridgeshire Children’s Centres

🕿 <https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/children-s-centres/cambridgeshire-children-s-centres/>

Children’s Centres provide a place where children from separated families can enjoy contact with a non-resident parent or other family member. The Centres offer a child-centred atmosphere that helps to build trust and confidence. Some families need support with contact arrangements following separation, especially when the child has not seen one of their parents for a while. This helps families to re-establish and maintain consistent contact which they can sustain for themselves in future.

## Centre 33

🕿 0333 414 1809

🖂 [help@centre33.org.uk](mailto:help@centre33.org.uk)

🖳 [www.centre33.org.uk](http://www.centre33.org.uk)

🖃 33 Clarendon Street, Cambridge, CB1 1JX

Centre 33 provides free, independent and confidential counselling, advocacy, information, advice and support for young people under 25 years old in Cambridge City, South Cambridgeshire and East Cambridgeshire. Services include sexual health, young carers support and housing advice.

**Child and Family Centre**

Offer the chance for families with children aged 0 to 5 to have fun, play, learn and grow together. They offer advice and support. Speech and language therapy and additional needs.

**Camborne:**

🕿 [01954 284 672](tel:01954284672)

🖳 <https://www.cambourne.info/child-and-family-centres/>

🖂 childandfamilycentre.south@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

🖃 Monkfield Medical Practice, Sackville House, Sackville Way, Cambourne CB23 6HL  
🖃 The Blue School, Eastgate, Great Cambourne CB23 6DZ

**Cambridge:**

🕿 01223 728118

🖂 [ChildAndFamilyCentre.City@cambridgeshire.gov.uk](mailto:ChildAndFamilyCentre.City@cambridgeshire.gov.uk)

🖃 Campkin Road Cambridge, Cambridgeshire CB4 2lD

**Full list of Child and Family Centres across Cambridgeshire:** <https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/directory/?collection=ccc-web&profile=_default_preview&form=html&f.Provision+and+Services%7Cprovision=Child+and+Family+Centres&start_rank=1&query=%21nullq&sort=title>

## ChildLine

🕿 0800 1111

🖳 [www.childline.org.uk](http://www.childline.org.uk)

ChildLine is a free 24 Hour helpline for children and young people across the UK. Special children’s counsellors will help you with any problem, day or night. All advice is confidential unless you want them to talk to somebody for you, or they think you are in danger.

**Child Protection Service**

* 0345 045 5203 (Monday to Friday – 8am to 6pm)
* 01733 234724 (out of hours)

🖳

<https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/children-s-social-care/about-social-work/>

If you are concerned about a child, please don't leave it to someone else to report. Contact the Child Protection Service.

**Embrace CVOC (Child Victims of Crime)**

* 0345 60 999 60

🖳 <http://www.embracecvoc.org.uk>

**🖂** [info@embracecvoc.org.uk](mailto:info@embracecvoc.org.uk)

Embrace are a national charity that focus on supporting children and young people who have been the victims of serious crime and their immediate families.

**Family Action**

* 020 7254 6251

🖳 <https://www.family-action.org.uk/>

**🖂** [info@family-action.org.uk](mailto:info@family-action.org.uk)

Family action work with children and families. Family action work to tackle some of the most complex and difficult issues facing families today – including financial hardship, mental health problems, social isolation, learning disabilities, domestic abuse, or substance misuse and alcohol problems.

**The Mix**

* 0808 808 4994 (7 days a week – 1pm to 11pm) or text 80849

🖳 <http://www.themix.org.uk/>

The Mix is a free, UK-wide, e-mail and telephone helpline that finds young people the best help, whatever the problem. The helpline workers listen to what you need to sort out, explain the options you have, and then make suggestions of services where you can get the best help. The Mix has access to information on thousands of services, both locally and nationally. If you have contacted Get Connected by phone, the helpline worker can then provide a free connection to the service you have chosen, or can text important information to your mobile. The helpline workers all come from different backgrounds and about two-thirds are under thirty. All of them have been trained to make sure they are in the best possible position to help. None of them will tell you what to do or judge you.

## The Hideout

🖳 [www.thehideout.org.uk](http://www.thehideout.org.uk)

This is a domestic violence website designed especially for children and young people. The website informs you about domestic violence, helps to identify whether it is happening at home, and directs you towards additional support and information. There are interactive checklists, quizzes and games to help you think through problems that surround domestic violence and abuse.

**Kidscape**

🕿 Parent Advice Line 020 7823 5430 (Mon-Weds from 9:30am to 2:30pm)

🖳 [www.kidscape.org.uk](http://www.kidscape.org.uk)

🖃 2 Grosvenor Gardens, London, SW1W 0DH

Kidscape is the first charity in the UK established specifically to prevent bullying and child sexual abuse. This helpline is for the use of parents, guardians or concerned relatives and friends of bullied children. The Kidscape website offers online advice for children, young people and parents in helping to keep you safe from violence and abuse.

**Love Respect**

A platform by Women’s Aid for young people, advice on relationships

🖳 <https://loverespect.co.uk/>

🖂 [info@womensaid.org.uk](mailto:info@womensaid.org.uk)

## Missing People

🕿116 000 (Runaway Helpline – Free, confidential, 24/7)

🖂 [116000@missingpeople.org.uk](mailto:116000@missingpeople.org.uk)

🖳 <http://www.missingpeople.org.uk/how-we-can-help/young-people.html>

If you have run away from home, have been forced to leave home, or are thinking of running away then the helpline can offer you support and information. Your calls and e-mails cannot be traced, so they won’t tell anyone where you are. They will however act as a ‘go-between’ and pass a message to your family or carer for you if you want. People who ran away from home because of family problems, and who have been helped by Missing People, have told their stories on the website for you to read.

**National Society**

**NSPCChe Prevention of Cruelty to Children (NSPCC)**

🕿 0808 800 5000 (NSPCC Helpline)

🖂 [help@nspcc.org.uk](mailto:help@nspcc.org.uk)

🖳 [www.nspcc.org.uk](http://www.nspcc.org.uk)

The NSPCC isn. The NSPCC can offer advice on child protection issues and s available.

## 

## Relate Cambridge

🕿 01302 347866

🖳 [www.relatecambridge.org.uk](http://www.relatecambridge.org.uk)

Relate provide support and counselling for individuals, couples and families experiencing relationship difficulties. In cases of domestic violence they can provide help and counselling for victims. They are based in Cambridge. Appointments can be arranged by calling the main Cambridge number above. Also offer support to children and young people who are adversely affected by traumatic life circumstances

**Romsey Mill**

🕿 01223 213162

🖳 [www.romseymill.org](http://www.romseymill.org)

🖃 Romsey Mill Centre, Hemingford Road, Cambridge, CB1 3BZ

Romsey Mill creates opportunities with marginalised young people and families, with an emphasis on participation and on building long-term relationships. The charity helps to reduce isolation, improve well-being, increase self-esteem and confidence, develop skills, and raise aspirations of those who access its services. This is achieved through a variety of different programmes.

**Scarleteen**

🖳 [www.scarleteen.com](http://www.scarleteen.com)

A website resource containing useful sex education information, primarily for young people.

**The Kite Trust**

* 01223 369508

🖳 <http://thekitetrust.org.uk/>

Online chat: Monday – Friday 12pm – 10pm Saturday – Sunday 6pm – 10pm

Provide social and emotional support, information, referral and signposting for lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgendered young people in Cambridgeshire

**Kooth**

* <https://kooth.com/>

Online support for young people on a range of issues

**Disrespect Nobody**

🖳 https://www.disrespectnobody.co.uk/

A Government website for young people about healthy relationships.

**Young Deafhope**

Falcon Mews, 46 Oakmead Road, Balham, London, SW12 9SJ

01494 687600

SMS: 07966 976 749

BSL

* e-mail: [info@signhealth.org.uk](mailto:info@signhealth.org.uk)
* <http://www.signhealth.org.uk/young-deafhope/>

Young DeafHope is a unique project working with young Deaf people of eleven years and older, to raise awareness of abuse and domestic violence. Our aim is to help young people change or avoid abusive behaviour, and to help them to have healthy relationships and stay safe.

**YoungMinds**

🕿 0808 802 5544 (YoungMinds Parents Helpline)

🖳 [www.youngminds.org.uk](http://www.youngminds.org.uk)

YoungMinds can provide information and advice for anyone with concerns about the mental health of a child or young person.

## Youth Access

* 020 8772 9900 (7 days a week – 9:30am to 1pm and 2pm to 5:30pm)

🖂 [admin@youthaccess.org.uk](mailto:admin@youthaccess.org.uk)

🖳 [www.youthaccess.org.uk/](http://www.youthaccess.org.uk/)

**🖃 1-2 Taylors Yard, 67 Alderbrook Road, London, SW12 8AD**

**Youth Access is the national membership organisation for young people's information, advice, counselling and support services. It provides a useful “Directory of Services”.**

**Youthoria by Connexions**

🕿 080 800 13219 (Freephone, 7 days a week – 8am to 2am)

* [www.youthoria.org](http://www.youthoria.org)

Youthoria offers information, advice and practical help to 13 - 19 year olds on a wide range of topics such as benefits, education, employment and training, free time, health, housing, relationships, and your rights. All advice is free and confidential. You can either phone or go on-line to get lots more information.

**Counselling, Support and Advice**

The organisations listed here provide general support, advice and counselling on issues relating to domestic violence. Please look in the other sections in this Directory for more specific help on topics such as housing, legal matters or sexual abuse.

**Cambridge Family Mediation Service**

**🕿 01223 576308**

**🖂** [families@cambridgefms.co.uk](mailto:families@cambridgefms.co.uk)

**🖳** [www.cambridgefms.co.uk](http://www.cambridgefms.co.uk)

**🖃 3rd Floor, Essex House, 71 Regent Street, Cambridge, CB2 1AB**

An independent registered charity operating on a not-for-profit basis. Their professionally trained mediators and counsellors work with couples facing separation or divorce and with other members of their families offering: information about separation and divorce, information on how best to help children through parental separation, mediation to help couples make decisions on practical arrangements, counselling for children and adults, and parenting workshops.

**Cambridge Rape Crisis**

* **🕿 01223 245888 (W**ednesday – 7.30pm to 9.30pm, Thursdays 7pm – 9:30pm
* Sundays 10am – 12.30pm)

**🖂** [support@cambridgerapecrisis.co.uk](mailto:support@cambridgerapecrisis.co.uk) **(email support service)**

**🖳** [www.cambridgerapecrisis.co.uk](http://www.cambridgerapecrisis.co.uk)

**🖃** Box R, 12 Mill Road, Cambridge, CB1 2AD (not location of office)

A confidential service of support and information provided over the telephone and by email and run by volunteers who will listen to what you have to say. They will help you to find ways to express difficult feelings and situations. They do not make judgements about the people who use the service nor do they tell you what to do. They aim to give people a space to talk about their own issues at their own pace.

## Cambridge Samaritans

🕿 08457 90 90 90 (National – 24 Hours)

* 01223 364455 (Cambridge – 10.30am to 10pm)

🖂 [jo@samaritans.org](mailto:jo@samaritans.org)

🖳 [www.samaritans.org/cambridge/](http://www.samaritans.org/cambridge/)

🖃 4 Emmanuel Road, Cambridge, CB1 1JW

The Samaritans provide confidential emotional support for people who are experiencing feelings of distress or despair, including those that may lead to suicide. You can speak in total confidence with one of their volunteers, day or night. They will not judge you or tell you what to do, but will try to help you think things through.

## Cambridgeshire County Council: Adult Safeguarding

* 0345 045 5202 (8am to 6pm Monday to Friday, 9am to 1pm Saturdays)
* **01733 234724 (Emergency Duty Team – 5pm to 9am)**

🖂 [referral.centre-adults@cambridgeshire.gov.uk](mailto:referral.centre-adults@cambridgeshire.gov.uk)

**🖳**<https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/working-together-children-families-and-adults/how-we-work/adult-safeguarding-and-mental-capacity/>

If you are an adult and a victim of domestic violence, but there are no children involved then you should call the relevant number above. As a victim of domestic violence you may be classed as an adult at risk of harm’. This means that you might need help in protecting yourself from significant harm or abuse at the hands of another person. The County Council will help find ways to do this. They can also direct you to help with issues such as housing or money. The County Council will also help older people who are subject to domestic violence or any other kind of abuse.

## Choices Counselling

* 01223 358149 (Monday, Tuesday and Thursday – 9.30am to 2.30pm, Wednesday – 3pm to 7pm, Friday – 9.30am to 1.30pm)

🖳 <http://www.choicescounselling.co.uk/>

🖃 Alex Wood Hall, Norfolk Street, Cambridge, CB1 2LD

Choices offer a confidential counselling service in Cambridge and surrounding areas for those whose lives are affected by child sexual abuse.

## Citizens Advice Bureau

🖳 [www.citizensadvice.org.uk](http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk)

The Citizens Advice Bureau helps people resolve their legal, money and other problems by providing free information and advice. They will be able to refer you to refuges, and put you in contact with specialist family lawyers. They can also help with obtaining injunctions to legally keep the perpetrator of domestic violence away from you. Their website will be able to direct you to local services, with contact details and drop-in times.

**Domestic Violence UK**

🖳 <http://domesticviolenceuk.org/>

Not for profit organisation, provides an online forum and information magazines

## 

## Hidden Hurt

🖳 [www.hiddenhurt.co.uk](http://www.hiddenhurt.co.uk)

Hidden Hurt is a UK-based violence information and support site, which contains information, advice and support for victims of domestic violence.

**National Domestic Violence Helpline**

🕿 0808 2000 247 (Freephone 24hr)

🖳 [www.nationaldomesticviolencehelpline.org.uk](http://www.nationaldomesticviolencehelpline.org.uk)

The National Domestic Violence Helpline, run in partnership between Women's Aid and Refuge, is a national service for women experiencing domestic violence, their family, friends, colleagues and others calling on their behalf.

## Relate Cambridge

🕿 01223 357424 Mon-Thur 8am-10pm, Fri 8am-6pm Sat 9am-5pm

🖳 [www.relatecambridge.org.uk](http://www.relatecambridge.org.uk)

🖃 3 Brooklands Avenue, Cambridge, CB2 8BB

Relate provide support and counselling for individuals, couples and families experiencing relationship difficulties. In cases of domestic violence they can provide help and counselling for victims. They are based in Cambridge. Appointments can be arranged by calling the main Cambridge number above.

### Romsey Mill

🕿 01223 213162

🖳 [www.romseymill.org](http://www.romseymill.org)

🖃 Romsey Mill Centre, Hemingford Road, Cambridge, CB1 3BZ

Romsey Mill creates opportunities with marginalised young people and families, with an emphasis on participation and on building long-term relationships. The charity helps to reduce isolation, improve well-being, increase self-esteem and confidence, develop skills, and raise aspirations of those who access its services. This is achieved through a variety of different programmes.

**Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Victims and Witness Hub**

🕿 0800 7816818 (Monday - Friday, 8am - 7pm and Saturday 9am - 5pm)

[victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk](mailto:victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk)

🖳 <https://www.cambs.police.uk/victims/VictimsHub/>

## Women's Awareness & Self-Protection Group (WASP)

🕿 01223 321148 Tuesday-Friday 9-4

* [info@cwrc.org.uk](mailto:info@cwrc.org.uk?subject=Website%20Enquiry)
* <http://www.cama.org.uk/cama%20old%20site/wasp.htm>

🖃 Dr. J M Gabriel, WASP, c/o PO Box 29, Cambridge, CB1 3HF

WASP provides training in self-protection for women and girls including awareness, assertiveness, evasion and escape skills. They can also arrange workshops on dealing with violence and aggression in the workplace and on stress management and relaxation.

## Fenland Family Support Centre

🕿 01945 582567

🖃 St Joseph’s Hall, 69A Queens Road, Wisbech, PE13 2PH

The centre offers counselling, advice and support.

# Drugs and Alcohol Misuse

Both local and national research suggests that there are links between domestic violence and drugs and alcohol misuse. For this reason we have listed a range of organisations who can help with drugs and alcohol misuse. Drugs and alcohol misuse can be a trigger for offenders to commit domestic violence. It can also be a way of handling domestic violence if you are the victim. In either case, there are organisations that can help you.

**Addaction**

* 01223 723069

🖂 [info@addaction.org.uk](mailto:info@addaction.org.uk)

🖳 [www.addaction.org.uk](http://www.addaction.org.uk)

## **Offering community based support and services, 1:1 support, alcohol advice and interventions, support planning, support to attend appointments, joint working with partner agencies and onward referrals.**

## Alcoholics Anonymous (A.A.)

* (24 Hour National Helpline) 0800 9177 650

🖂 help@aamail.org

🖳 [www.alcoholics-anonymous.org.uk](http://www.alcoholics-anonymous.org.uk)

Alcoholics Anonymous is a fellowship of men and women who share their experience, strength and hope with each other that they may solve their common problem and help others to recover from alcoholism. The only requirement for membership is a desire to stop drinking. There are no dues or fees for A.A. membership; they are self-supporting through their own contributions. A.A. is not allied with any sect, denomination, politics, organization or institution; does not wish to engage in any controversy; neither endorses nor opposes any causes.

## CASUS - Cambridgeshire Child & Adolescent Substance Use Service

* CASUS North (Huntingdonshire & Fenland) 01480 415278
* CASUS South ( Cambridge, South and East Cambs) 01223 214614

🖂 casus@cpft.nhs.uk

* [www.casus.cpft.nhs.uk](http://www.casus.cpft.nhs.uk)

CASUS is working with young people and their families who have drug and alcohol concerns, issues or problems and live in Cambridgeshire. Support available includes information and advice for young people and parents, training and support for professionals and specialist drug and alcohol treatment for young people. This can include psychosocial interventions, family work, harm reduction and referrals to specialist prescribing.

**Change, Grow, Live**

* 0300 555 0101
* [www.changegrowlive.org](http://www.changegrowlive.org)

Advice, information and interventions to adults who misuse drugs or alcohol and support for their families.

**Link to Change**

🕿 01480 474974

🖂 [info@linktochange.org.uk](mailto:info@linktochange.org.uk)

🖃 38a High St, St Neots, Cambs, PE19 1JA

* [www.dialdruglink.com](http://www.dialdruglink.com)

This service offers confidential advice and information, counselling, support, drop-in sessions, needle exchange, complementary therapies and support for families.

## 

## Drinksense

* 01733 555532

🖂 [centraloffice@drinksense.org](mailto:centraloffice@drinksense.org)

* [www.drinksense.org](http://www.drinksense.org)

🖃 79a Eastfield Road, Peterborough, PE1 4AS

Drinksense is a registered charity providing counselling, information and support for people with alcohol-related problems, their carers, and families.

## Families Anonymous

* 0845 1200 660 (Weekdays – 1pm to 4pm and 6pm to 10pm, weekends – 2pm to 10pm)

🖳 [www.famanon.org.uk](http://www.famanon.org.uk)

Families Anonymous provides support for the friends and families of anyone who is or may be a drug user. Contact the number above for details of local meetings.

## FRANK

🕿 0800 77 66 00

🖳[www.talktofrank.com](http://www.talktofrank.com)

FRANK offers advice and information on drugs related issues. Calls from landlines are free and won’t show up on your phone bill.

## National Association for Children of Alcoholics (NACOA)

🕿 0800 358 3456 (Helpline)

🖂 [helpline@nacoa.org.uk](mailto:helpline@nacoa.org.uk)

🖳 [www.nacoa.org.uk](http://www.nacoa.org.uk)

NACOA provides free and confidential advice and support for children of alcoholics. They will also help if you are concerned about a child whose parents have an alcohol problem.

## UK Narcotics Anonymous

🕿 **0300 999 1212 (NA Helpline)**

🖳 [www.ukna.org](http://www.ukna.org)

UK Narcotics Anonymous is a voluntary organisation providing support for individuals with drug problems. Groups of recovering addicts meet regularly to help each other stay clean. Membership is free, but you must show a desire to stop using drugs. No membership records are kept, as anonymity is an important tradition.

# Emergencies and the Police

## Cambridgeshire Constabulary (Police)

🕿 101

🖳 [www.cambs.police.uk/](http://www.cambs.police.uk/)

If you or your children are in immediate or serious danger, always dial 999. The police take incidents of domestic violence very seriously. You can also speak to a specialist officer who deals with domestic violence cases, and will be sensitive and supportive of your case. If you’re not sure about reporting to the police, the specialist officer can give you information about what will happen if you do choose to report.

## Crime stoppers

🕿 0800 555 111

🖳 [www.crimestoppers-uk.org/](http://www.crimestoppers-uk.org/)

If you want to report crimes anonymously then call Crimestoppers.

**National Domestic Violence Helpline**

🕿 0808 2000 247 (Freephone 24hr)

🖳 [www.nationaldomesticviolencehelpline.org.uk](http://www.nationaldomesticviolencehelpline.org.uk)

The National Domestic Violence Helpline, run in partnership between Women's Aid and Refuge, is a national service for women experiencing domestic violence, their family, friends, colleagues and others calling on their behalf.

**Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Victims and Witness Hub**

🕿 0800 7816818 (Monday - Friday, 8am - 7pm and Saturday 9am - 5pm)

[victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk](mailto:victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk)

🖳 <https://www.cambs.police.uk/victims/VictimsHub/>

### Health

Domestic violence can often have negative effects on the physical or emotional health of you and your family. In particular, pregnant women are often especially vulnerable to domestic violence, and you will have the safety of your baby to consider as well as your own. If you or your children require urgent medical attention, then you should call 999 immediately and ask for an ambulance. In other cases, you should visit your local General Practitioner (GP). Medical staff frequently come into contact with victims of domestic violence, and will be able to offer you advice and support in addition to medical help.

**Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Foundation Trust**

* <http://www.cpft.nhs.uk/>

provide integrated physical and mental health services for adults and older people; specialist mental health and learning disability services; children and young people’s mental health services; children’s community services (Peterborough) and social care.

**Cambridgeshire & Peterborough NHS Clinical Commissioning Group**

* <https://www.cambridgeshireandpeterboroughccg.nhs.uk/contact-us/>

## General Practitioners (GP) Surgeries and Hospitals

🖳 [www.nhs.uk/Pages/homepage.aspx](http://www.nhs.uk/Pages/homepage.aspx)

For information on your nearest GP surgery and hospital, please use the above website. GPs will be able to help with your medical needs, and suggest additional help and support if you are experiencing domestic violence.

**Dhiverse**

🕿 01223 508805

🖂 [info@dhiverse.org.uk](mailto:info@dhiverse.org.uk)

🖳 [www.dhiverse.org.uk](http://www.dhiverse.org.uk)

🖃 Office B, Dales Brewery, Gwydir Street, Cambridge, CB1 2LJ

Dhiverse is an HIV and sexual health charity that works across Cambridgeshire and surrounding areas in the East of England. It was one of the first HIV organisations to be set up in the UK, having been founded by a group of friends as a telephone helpline in 1986. Since then it has grown and developed to include health promotion, support, advocacy and campaigning.

# 

**YoungMinds**

🕿 0808 802 5544 (YoungMinds Parents Helpline)

🖳 [www.youngminds.org.uk](http://www.youngminds.org.uk)

YoungMinds is the UK's only national charity committed to improving the mental health and emotional well-being of all children and young people.

**Mental Health**

**CHUMS**

Mental Health and Emotional Wellbeing Support to Children and Young People

Up to 18 years Peterborough

Up to 25 Cambridgeshire

🖳 <http://chums.uk.com/>

🖂 [info@chums.uk.com](mailto:info@chums.uk.com)

🕿 01525 863924

**First Response Service**

If you are in a mental health crisis, please contact our **First Response Service on**

🕿 **111 and select option 2**.

🕿 If you live in Wisbech call 111, option 1 and ask for First Response Service

<https://www.cpft.nhs.uk/about-us/help-in-a-crisis.htm>

**Not Urgent:**

**Contact your GP:** you can contact your GP for immediate help and support

**CPFT Care Co-ordinator: if you are already known to CPFT you can contact your care co-ordinator or named nurse. Your care plan should have this information**

**Out of Hours:**

* **Lifeline:** An out-of hour’s mental health telephone support service, run by Lifeline, available for CPFT’s service users who are experiencing a crisis in their mental health. The service is also available for carers who are concerned about the mental health of a service user

🕿 0808 808 2121 available every day, including weekends, from 7pm-11pm.

* **Emergency doctor:** All GP surgeries have an out-of-hours number that you can call in an emergency. The out-of-hours doctor may assess the situation over the phone, ask you to attend a clinic/service, or may come out to assess the service user.
* **Local walk-in centre:** Most centres are open 365 days a year and outside office hours.
* **Samaritans:** If you feel you urgently need to speak to someone, the Samaritans are available 24 hours a day, seven days a week.

🕿 116 123

* **Police:** If the person you care for is being violent, threatening or you feel at risk, you should contact the police directly by dialling 999.

**Keep your head**

This is a central point for information on mental health and wellbeing in Cambridgeshire and Peterborough. It can help you to find local services and get tips on ways to improve your own wellbeing, and how to look out for others.

🖳 <https://www.keep-your-head.com/adults/CP-MHS/about-this-site/about-this-site>

🖂 [keepyourhead@centre33.org.uk](mailto:keepyourhead@centre33.org.uk)

**PWS Psychological Wellbeing Service**

Talking therapy service within Peterborough and Cambridgeshire

You can self-refer via your GP or by completing a form online or submitting by post.

0300 300 0055 9.00-am-4.00pm Mon-Fri Exc. Bank holidays

<https://www.cpft.nhs.uk/services/pws/psychological-wellbeing-service.htm>

**The Sanctuary**

The sanctuary is a safe place for individuals experiencing a mental health crisis. Open 7 days a week from 6pm-1am

🕿 111 Option 2

🖳 <https://www.cpslmind.org.uk/what-we-do/the-sanctuary/>

# Housing and Accommodation

If you are experiencing domestic violence, then you may be forced to reconsider your housing arrangements so as to escape the violence. Maybe you don’t want your partner to know where you live anymore. Perhaps you live with the perpetrator and the only solution you can see to stop the violence is to move out. If you are a young person you might find it difficult staying in an environment where domestic violence is taking place and you fear for your safety. Whatever the situation, there are people who can help give you advice and find somewhere safe for you to stay. We would recommend that you contact either your own Housing Association (through your Community Manager) or your district council’s Housing Office (details below). Both are experienced in dealing with cases of domestic violence and can provide you with all the necessary help and information you need. There are in addition several other organisations that can offer you help and support with your housing needs.

CHS Cambridgeshire

Provide a range of services and support which include low cost renting, homelessness support, domestic abuse support, mental health support, supported accommodation, money advice, childcare and elderly care advice.

🖳 <https://www.chsgroup.org.uk/>

🕿 0300 111 3555 09.00-17.00

🖂 Online Enquiry Form <https://www.chsgroup.org.uk/make-an-enquiry/>

## Centrepoint

🕿 0845 466 3400

🖳 [www.centrepoint.org.uk](http://www.centrepoint.org.uk)

Centrepoint is a national charity working to improve the lives of homeless young people. They can provide you with a range of information about accommodation-based services, including emergency night shelters and short stay hostels, and help for young single parents. These accommodation services provide the foundations from which you can start addressing some of the issues that lead to you becoming homeless, and developing the skills you need for a sustainable future. They also offer help with employment, training, education, life skills and specialist support for young people with mental health, drug and alcohol issues.

**Citizens Advice Bureau**

🖳 [www.citizensadvice.org.uk](http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk)

The Citizens Advice Bureau helps people resolve their legal, money and other problems by providing free information and advice. They will be able to refer you to refuges, and put you in contact with specialist family lawyers. They can also help with obtaining injunctions to legally keep the perpetrator of domestic violence away from you. Their website will be able to direct you to local services, with contact details and drop-in times.

**Housing Advice and Options Service: South Cambridgeshire District Council**

🕿 03450 450 051 (Monday to Thursday – 8:30am to 5pm; Friday – 8:30am to 4:30pm)

🖂 [housing.advice@scambs.gov.uk](mailto:housing.advice@scambs.gov.uk)

🖳 <https://www.scambs.gov.uk/services/housing>

🖃 South Cambridgeshire Hall, Cambourne Business Park, Cambourne, CB23 6EA

The Housing Advice and Options Service give free specialist advice and assistance on all matters relating to housing, for residents of South Cambridgeshire who are private tenants, council tenants, leaseholders, owner-occupiers or housing association tenants. They also provide information and general advice to landlords. The Housing Advice and Options Service may be able to help you to remain safely in your home. They can discuss what additional security could be provided to make you feel safer or they can give you advice about alternative accommodation if you do not feel safe staying in the home.

## Housing Options and Advice Service: Cambridge City Council

🕿 01223 457918

🖂 [housing.advice@cambridge.gov.uk](mailto:housing.advice@cambridge.gov.uk)

🖳 [www.cambridge.gov.uk/housing](http://www.cambridge.gov.uk/housing)

🖃 PO Box 700, Cambridge, CB1 0JH

The Housing Options and Advice Service give free specialist advice and assistance on all matters relating to housing, for residents of the city who are private tenants, leaseholders, owner-occupiers or housing association tenants. They also provide information and general advice to landlords. Cambridge City Council can help you find emergency temporary accommodation if you need to get out of a violent situation quickly. They can also help you find a permanent home away from the violent person.

**Housing Service: East Cambridgeshire District Council**

* 01353 665555
* 07710 978900 (Emergency out of hours)

🖂 [customerservices@eastcambs.gov.uk](mailto:customerservices@eastcambs.gov.uk)

* [www.eastcambs.gov.uk/](http://www.eastcambs.gov.uk/)

🖃 The Grange, Nutholt Lane, Ely, Cambridgeshire, CB7 4EE

Housing Service gives free specialist advice and assistance on all matters relating to housing, for residents of East Cambridgeshire who are private tenants, council tenants, leaseholders, owner-occupiers or housing association tenants. They also provide information and general advice to landlords. East Cambridgeshire District Council can help you find emergency temporary accommodation if you need to get out of a violent situation quickly. They can also help you find a permanent home away from the violent person.

**Fenland District Council Housing Options Service**

🕿 01354 654321

* [housingadvice@fenland.gov.uk](mailto:housingadvice@fenland.gov.uk)

🖳 <http://www.fenland.gov.uk/article/1720/Housing>

The Housing Options Service offers free and confidential advice to anyone who has housing problems or who needs help with funding accommodation.

**Peterborough City Council Housing**

* <https://www.peterborough.gov.uk/residents/housing/>

## Missing People

🕿116 000 (Runaway Helpline – Free, confidential, 24/7)

🖂 [116000@missingpeople.org.uk](mailto:116000@missingpeople.org.uk)

🖳 <http://www.missingpeople.org.uk/how-we-can-help/young-people.html>

If you have run away from home, have been forced to leave home, or are thinking of running away then the helpline can offer you support and information. Your calls and e-mails cannot be traced, so they won’t tell anyone where you are. They will however act as a ‘go-between’ and pass a message to your family or carer for you if you want. People who ran away from home because of family problems, and who have been helped by Missing People, have told their stories on the website for you to read.

## Shelter

* 0808 800 4444 (Monday to Friday – 8am to 8pm, Saturday to Sunday – 8am to 5pm)
* <http://england.shelter.org.uk/>

Shelter helps people suffering from a wide range of housing problems. Their advisers can help you if you are: homeless, having problems with your landlord, facing eviction, living in run-down, dangerous or overcrowded housing, having trouble paying the rent, experiencing problems with anti-social behaviour, or living in temporary accommodation.

# Legal Services

As a victim of domestic violence you may need advice on a range of legal issues. You are perhaps considering divorce, and might have to resolve custody and contact issues if you have children. You may also need to know your rights on issues such as money and housing as your situation changes. Whilst you are suffering domestic violence, it can be difficult to manage all of these legal issues on top of what you are already going through. Many of the organisations below can help do some of the work on your behalf, or to represent your views to other organisations if you so wish. Some will also offer support if you have to go through legal proceedings in court.

## Citizens Advice Bureau

🖳 [www.citizensadvice.org.uk](http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk)

The Citizens Advice Bureau helps people resolve their legal, money and other problems by providing free information and advice. They will be able to refer you to refuges, and put you in contact with specialist family lawyers. They can also help with obtaining injunctions to legally keep the perpetrator of domestic violence away from you. Their website will be able to direct you to local services, with contact details and drop-in times.

## Disability Cambridgeshire

* 01480 839 192 (Monday to Friday – 10am to 12:30 and 1:30 to 4pm)

🖂 [info@disability-cambridgeshire.org.uk](mailto:info@disability-cambridgeshire.org.uk)

🖳 [www.disability-cambridgeshire.org.uk/](http://www.disability-cambridgeshire.org.uk/)

🖃 The Library, **Pendrill Court, Ermine St. North, Papworth Everard, Cambridgeshire, CB23 3UY**

Disability Cambridgeshire exists to help maintain and improve the quality of life of disabled people and carers. It does this mainly by providing them with information and advice about their opportunities and entitlements. However, it also works to raise the profile of disability issues and provides disabled people and carers with a means to make their views known. They will provide: free, confidential and impartial advice on disability issues on a five-day a week advice line, and at drop in sessions at various locations, free support and representation on the claiming of disability related benefits, free support and representation on matters relating to a range of statutory services for disabled people and carers including community and residential care, education and housing adaptations, and free handbooks and fact sheets containing local information.

**Duncan Lewis Solicitors**

* 020 7923 4020

🖃 Spencer House, 29 Grove Hill Road, Harrow-On-The-Hill, HA1 3BN

🖳 [http://www.duncanlewis.com](http://www.duncanlewis.com/)

**National Centre for Domestic Violence (NCDV)**

* 0844 8044 999
* 08009 70 20 70 (Freephone)

🕿 18001 08009 702070 (Minicom)

🖳 [www.ncdv.org.uk](http://www.ncdv.org.uk)

The NCDV specialises in helping victims of domestic violence obtain non-molestation and other orders (injunctions) from court to protect them from further abuse. Meeting with solicitors and proceeding through the Court system can be a daunting prospect for anybody, but the NCDV aim to make the whole experience fast, friendly and worthwhile. Their free service is available to everybody, regardless of age, race, religion, gender or sexual orientation.

## Rights of Women

* 020 7251 6577 (Legal Advice Line: Tuesday to Thursday – 2pm to 4pm and 7pm to 9pm, Friday – 12pm to 2pm)
* 020 7251 8887 (Sexual Violence Legal Advice Line: Monday – 11am to 1pm, Tuesday – 10am to 12pm)

🕿 020 7490 2562 (Text Phone Number)

🖳 [www.rightsofwomen.org.uk](http://www.rightsofwomen.org.uk)

Rights of Women offer free confidential legal advice for women, by women on the following areas: children and contact issues, discrimination, divorce and relationship breakdown, domestic violence, and sexual violence. If you call their Legal Advice Line, you can speak to a female solicitor or barrister for free. There is also lots of useful information on their website.

**Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Victims and Witness Hub**

🕿 0800 7816818 (Monday - Friday, 8am - 7pm and Saturday 9am - 5pm)

[victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk](mailto:victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk)

🖳 <https://www.cambs.police.uk/victims/VictimsHub/>

# Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Transgender

LGBT, or GLBT, is an initialism that stands for lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgender. ... To recognize this inclusion, a popular variant adds the letter Q for those who identify as queer or are questioning their sexual identity; LGBTQ has been recorded since 1996.

As a lesbian, gay, bisexual or transgender person you have the right to be protected from domestic violence just as anyone else does. You can of course use any of the services listed in this Directory to find the support and advice you need. However, some people might prefer to talk to organisations that have a better understanding of their needs. A range of organisations is listed below. The police take reports from lesbian, gay, bisexual or transgender persons very seriously, and their Domestic Violence Coordinator will help you with your case as they would anyone else.

## The Beaumont Society

🕿 01582 412220 (Information Line)

🖳 [www.beaumontsociety.org.uk/](http://www.beaumontsociety.org.uk/)

The largest and longest established transgender support group in the UK, and have developed a support network which has been at the forefront of the transgender, transvestite, transsexual and cross-dressing community

## Galop

* 0300 999 5428 or 020 7704 2040
* <http://www.galop.org.uk/>

Galop took over the LGBT Domestic Abuse Helpline from Broken Rainbow in June 2016 and provides services advice and support to lesbian, gay, bisexual or transgender people experiencing domestic violence.

## 

## Cambridgeshire Constabulary (Police): Community Cohesion Unit

🕿 101

🖃 Parkside Police Station, Parkside, Cambridge, CB1 1JG

In an emergency you should always call 999. The police take hate crimes against lesbian, gay, bisexual or transgender persons very seriously, and their Community Cohesion Unit will be sensitive and respectful when helping you with your case. They have a responsibility to investigate 100% of cases reported to them, and will take your reports seriously.

## Lesbian and Gay Anglia

* 0845 123 2388 (Monday to Sunday – 7.30pm to 10pm)

Free support and information for everything lesbian, gay, bisexual or transgender related across Essex and East Anglia.

## 

## London Lesbian and Gay Switchboard (LLGS)

* 0300 330 0630 (Helpline – 10am to 11pm)

🖂 [admin@llgs.org.uk](mailto:admin@llgs.org.uk)

🖳

🖃 PO Box 7324, London, N1 9QS

The LLGS provides an information, support and referral service for lesbians, gay men and bisexual people from all backgrounds throughout the United Kingdom. Their service is confidential and non-judgemental. They offer support and initial advice to all callers on any problems they are facing, and will suggest sources of more specialist advice, counselling or other help if callers want it.

**Scarleteen**

🖳 [www.scarleteen.com](http://www.scarleteen.com)

A website resource containing useful sex education information, primarily for young people.

**SisterAct**

🖂 [enquiries@sisteract.org](mailto:enquiries@sisteract.org)

🖳 [www.sisteract.org/](http://www.sisteract.org/)

🖃 PO Box 294, Cambridge, CB4 1US

SisterAct is a group for women who like women in the East Anglia region.

**Male Victims**

Men can be victims of domestic violence too. Whilst the majority of victims are women, research suggests that in Cambridge around 20% of victims are male. Whilst you are able to use the majority of services listed in this Directory, you may experience difficulties in some cases. This is because some organisations have problems with male perpetrators of domestic violence trying to find out information about their partner’s location. We have therefore listed several organisations that can offer specific help to male victims.

## Choices Counselling

* 01223 358149 (Monday, Tuesday and Thursday – 9.30am to 2.30pm, Wednesday – 3pm to 7pm, Friday – 9.30am to 1.30pm)

🖳 [www.choicescounselling.co.uk/](http://www.choicescounselling.co.uk/)

🖃 Alex Wood Hall, 75 Norfolk Street, Cambridge, CB1 2LD

Choices offer a confidential counselling service in Cambridge and surrounding areas for those whose lives are affected by child sexual abuse.

**Choices for Men**

🕿 01223 505089

🖃 91 Cherry Hinton Road, Cambridge CB1 7BS

Choices for Men offers information, support and counselling for men whose lives have been affected by sexual abuse.

## Hidden Hurt

🖳 [www.hiddenhurt.co.uk](http://www.hiddenhurt.co.uk)

Hidden Hurt is a UK-based violence information and support site, which contains information, advice and support for victims of domestic violence.

**Men Reaching Out**

* 01274 731020 (Mon-Thurs 10am to 3pm)

🖂 [menreachingout1@gmail.com](mailto:menreachingout1@gmail.com)

## Mpower

🕿 0808 808 4321 (Monday 6pm-8pm, Friday 12pm-2pm)

🖂 [support@seva-uk.org](mailto:support@seva-uk.org)

* [www.male-rape.org.uk](http://www.male-rape.org.uk)

🖃 SeVA, 14 Thorpe Road, Norwich, NR1 1RY

Mpower offers a free, confidential advice and support service for male survivors of violence. Services include support by e-mail and telephone, and in some cases face-to-face counselling.

## Men’s Advice Line

🕿 0808 801 0327 (Monday to Friday - 9am to 5pm)

🖂 [info@mensadviceline.org.uk](mailto:info@mensadviceline.org.uk)

🖳 [www.mensadviceline.org.uk/](http://www.mensadviceline.org.uk/)

The Men’s Advice Line provides a range of services aimed primarily at men experiencing domestic abuse from their partner. They do this by: giving men a chance to talk about their experiences, providing emotional support, providing practical advice, and providing sign-posting to a range of services including housing and legal options.

## Relate Cambridge

🕿 01223 357424

🖳 [www.relatecambridge.org.uk](http://www.relatecambridge.org.uk)

🖃 3 Brooklands Avenue, Cambridge, CB2 8BB

Relate provide support and counselling for individuals experiencing relationship difficulties. In cases of domestic violence they can provide counselling for victims. They are based in Cambridge. Appointments can be arranged by calling the main Cambridge number above.

**Respect** – for men needing help to stop committing domestic abuse

🕿 0808 802 40 40

🖳 <http://www.respectphoneline.org.uk/phoneline.php>

# Money and Finances

Domestic violence can sometimes impact on your financial situation. Abuse or restrictions of your finances by your partner are often elements of domestic abuse. Additionally, if you are thinking of leaving your partner, or have already done so, then you may need advice on what your financial rights are. You might also find yourself struggling to make ends meet, especially if there are children involved. We would recommend that in the first instance you get in contact with your local Citizens Advice Bureau, who can provide you with the necessary advice and point you towards other organisations who can help.

## Child Maintenance Service

* 08457 133 133 **(National helpline)**
* 08457 138 924 (Textphone)
* <https://www2.dwp.gov.uk/csa/v2/en/contact/index.asp>

🖃 National Helpline, PO Box 55, Brierly Hill, DY5 1YL

If you have any queries relating to child support maintenance, then you should contact the Child Maintenance Service.

## Citizens Advice Bureau

🖳 [www.citizensadvice.org.uk](http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk)

The Citizens Advice Bureau helps people resolve their legal, money and other problems by providing free information and advice. They will be able to refer you to refuges, and put you in contact with specialist family lawyers. They can also help with obtaining injunctions to legally keep the perpetrator of domestic violence away from you. Their website will be able to direct you to local services, with contact details and drop-in times.

## Department for Work and Pensions

🖳 <https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-work-pensions>

The Department for Work and Pensions is responsible for a range of benefits and services that can help you and your family. These include child benefit, child support maintenance, income support and disability allowance. Go to the website for information about who to contact depending on your query.

**Surviving Economic Abuse**

* <https://survivingeconomicabuse.org/>

National charity offering information for people who are experiencing economic abuse

# People with Disabilities

If you have a disability then you have just as much right to be protected from domestic violence as anyone else. You may however need some additional assistance because of your disability to help you access services. You might also prefer to speak to someone who has a more specific understanding of the issues you are facing, in addition to, or instead of the other organisations listed in this Directory. If you are aware of somebody with a disability who you think is suffering from domestic violence, then you should contact Social Services on the number listed below. Remember that in an emergency you should call 999 immediately.

## Cambridgeshire County Council

🕿 0345 045 5202 (8am to 5pm – Monday to Friday)

* **01733 234724 (5pm to 9am – Emergency Duty Team)**

🖂 [referral.centre-adults@cambridgeshire.gov.uk](mailto:referral.centre-adults@cambridgeshire.gov.uk)

* <https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/working-together-children-families-and-adults/how-we-work/adult-safeguarding-and-mental-capacity/>

If you are an adult and a victim of domestic violence, but there are no children involved then you should call the relevant number above. As a victim of domestic violence you will probably be classed as a “vulnerable adult”. This means that you might need help in protecting yourself from significant harm or abuse at the hands of another person. The County Council will help find ways to do this. They can also direct you to help with issues such as housing or money. They will also help older people who are subject to domestic violence or any other kind of abuse.

## Cambridgeshire Constabulary (Police)

🕿 101

🖃 Parkside Police Station, Parkside, Cambridge, CB1 1JG

In an emergency you should always call 999. The police take crimes against people with disabilities very seriously and their Community Cohesion Unit will be sensitive and respectful when helping you with your case. The Community Cohesion Unit have a responsibility to investigate 100% of cases reported to them, and will take your reports seriously.

## Cambridgeshire Independent Advocacy Service (CIAS)

* 01223 218 500

🖂 [enquiries@cias.org.uk](mailto:enquiries@cias.org.uk)

🖃 Box 322, Therapy Resource Centre, Fulbourn Hospital, Cambridge, CB1 5EF

The CIAS provides support to adults (18-65) who have mental health problems and/or concerns around mental health issues. They support people as individuals or in groups, to: express views and concerns, access information and services, defend and promote rights and responsibilities, and explore choices and options.

## 

**Deafhope UK**

🕿 07970 350366 (text) 020 8772 3241 (voice/minicom)

🖂 [deafhope@signhealth.org.uk](mailto:deafhope@signhealth.org.uk)

**🖳** <http://www.signhealth.org.uk/our-projects/deafhope-projects/>

Provides practical and emotional support to deaf women who are experiencing, or are survivors of, domestic abuse. Also see Young Deafhope for support for children and young people.

## Disability Benefits Helpline

🕿 08457 123 456

🕿 08457 224 433 (Text phone)

Call the above number for information and advice about Disability Living Allowance and Attendance Allowance.

## Lifecraft

🕿 01223 566957

**🖂** [info@lifecraft.org.uk](mailto:info@lifecraft.org.uk?subject=Request%20Information)

🖳 [www.lifecraft.org.uk](http://www.lifecraft.org.uk)

🖃 **Gwydir Street, Cambridge, CB1 2LW**

Lifecraft is a local self-help organisation that is run by users and ex-users of mental health services. Trained staff offers support and help to put you in touch with the services you need.

## Mencap

* 0808 808 1111 (Mencap Direct)

**🖂** [help@mencap.org.uk](mailto:help@mencap.org.uk)

🖳 [www.mencap.org.uk/](http://www.mencap.org.uk/)

Mencap aims to support people with learning difficulties, their families and carers by providing a number of different services. These include: information, support for families, financial support, social activities, and residential provision.

**Red2Green**

🕿 01223 811662

🖂 [info@red2green.org](mailto:info@red2green.org)

🖳 [www.red2green.org/](http://www.red2green.org/)

🖃 Harvey's Barn, Swaffham Bulbeck, Cambridge, CB25 0NA

Red2Green is a registered charity which runs projects across Cambridgeshire providing leisure, educational and work opportunities for over 600 people with a wide range of disabilities, including mental health problems, learning disabilities, sensory impairments, physical disability and social communication disorders.

## 

## VoiceAbility

* 01223 555800

🖂 [info@voiceability.org](mailto:info@voiceability.org)

🖳 [www.voiceability.org](http://www.voiceability.org)

🖃

VoiceAbility provides help, support and opportunities for people with learning difficulties, mental ill health or other disabilities. They help individuals to find their voice and shape their own lives. This includes an advocacy service that provides professional and independent advocates to speak up for you in a crisis. They can also help support you in speaking up yourself. The organisation aims to encourage society towards recognising disabled people as equal and valued citizens with the same choices and opportunities as everyone else.

# Rape or Sexual Abuse

Domestic violence often includes rape or sexual abuse. Rape or sexual abuse takes place when unwanted or inappropriate sexual acts are forced upon you against your will. If you are unsure if you are suffering from rape or sexual abuse, then many of the organisations listed below can help provide you with information. Some can help you to report rape or sexual abuse, or to discuss your options if you are not sure about reporting. Many can also help provide you with emotional support. If you are being raped or sexually abused you may also have concerns about your physical health and need to see a nurse or doctor. Remember that in an emergency you should always call 999.

## Auckland Road Family Planning Clinic

🕿 01223 533 320

🖃 Auckland Road, Cambridge, CB5 8DW

Free, confidential health clinic for young people. They can provide emergency contraception, pregnancy tests and sexual health checks.

**Cambridge Rape Crisis**

**🕿 01223 245888 (W**ednesday – 7.30pm to 9.30pm, Saturday – 3pm to 5pm, Sunday 10am to 12.30pm)

**🖂** [support@cambridgerapecrisis.co.uk](mailto:support@cambridgerapecrisis.co.uk) **(email support service)**

**🖳** [www.cambridgerapecrisis.co.uk](http://www.cambridgerapecrisis.co.uk)

**🖃** Box R, 12 Mill Road, Cambridge, CB1 2AD

.

## Cambridgeshire Constabulary (Police)

🕿 101

🖳 [www.cambs.police.uk/](http://www.cambs.police.uk/)

If you are in immediate or serious danger, always dial 999. The police take incidents of sexual abuse very seriously. You can also speak to a specialist officer who deals specifically with domestic violence cases, and will be sensitive and supportive of your case. If you’re not sure about reporting to the police, the specialist officer can give you information about what will happen if you do choose to report.

## Centre 33

🕿 03334141809

🖂 [help@centre33.org.uk](mailto:help@centre33.org.uk)

🖳 [www.centre33.org.uk](http://www.centre33.org.uk)

🖃 33 Clarendon Street, Cambridge, CB1 1JX

Centre 33 provides free, independent and confidential counselling, advocacy, information, advice and support for young people under 25 years old in Cambridge City, South Cambridgeshire and East Cambridgeshire.

## Choices Counselling

* 01223 358149 (Monday, Tuesday and Thursday – 9.30am to 2.30pm, Wednesday – 3pm to 7pm, Fridays – 9.30am to 1.30pm)

🖳 [www.choicescounselling.co.uk/](http://www.choicescounselling.co.uk/)

🖃 Alex Wood Hall, 75 Norfolk Street, Cambridge, CB1 2LD

Choices offer a confidential counselling service in Cambridge and surrounding areas for those whose lives are affected by child sexual abuse.

## General Practitioners (GP) Surgeries and Hospitals

🖳 [www.nhs.uk/Pages/homepage.aspx](http://www.nhs.uk/Pages/homepage.aspx)

For information on your nearest GP surgery or hospital, please use the above website. GPs will be able to help with your medical needs, and suggest additional help and support if you have experienced sexual abuse.

**Peterborough Rape Crisis**

**🕿 01733 852578**

**🖳** [www.peterboroughrapecrisis.org.uk](http://www.peterboroughrapecrisis.org.uk)

**🖃** Thorpe Hall, (Sue Ryder Hospice),Thorpe Road, Peterborough, PE3 6LW

## Rights of Women

* 020 7251 6577 (Advice Line: Tuesday to Thursday – 2pm to 4pm and 7pm to 9pm, Friday – 12pm to 2pm)
* 020 7251 8887 (Sexual Violence Legal Advice Line: Monday – 11am to 1pm, Tuesday – 10am to 12pm)

🕿 020 7490 2562 (Text Phone Number)

🖳 [www.rightsofwomen.org.uk](http://www.rightsofwomen.org.uk)

Rights of Women offer free confidential legal advice for women, by women on the following areas: children and contact issues, discrimination, divorce and relationship breakdown, domestic violence, and sexual violence. If you call their Legal Advice Line, you can speak to a female solicitor or barrister for free. There is also lots of useful information on their website.

**The Elms**

* 0800 193 5434 (24 hours, 7 days a week)

🖂 [theelms.sarc@nhs.net](mailto:theelms.sarc@nhs.net)

🖳 [www.theelmssarc.org](http://www.theelmssarc.org)

🖃 Hinchingbrooke Hospital, Huntingdon, PE29 6NT

**The Elms is the** Sexual Assault Referral Centre (SARC) covering the whole of Cambridgeshire. It provides care, help and support for anyone who has experienced sexual assault, abuse, rape or sexual violence, and **is committed to providing a caring, sensitive and dedicated service which meets the needs of victims of rape and sexual assault within Cambridgeshire through partnership between the health service, police and Rape Crisis. The SARC is a dedicated centre providing a comprehensive service to men, women, young people and children who have been raped or sexually assaulted recently or in the past.**

## Truth About Rape

🖳 [www.truthaboutrape.co.uk](http://www.truthaboutrape.co.uk)

Truth About Rape is a campaign to challenge myths about rape. The website includes information on the relevant legislation, campaign cards and useful links to other organisations.

**Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Victims and Witness Hub**

🕿 0800 7816818 (Monday - Friday, 8am - 7pm and Saturday 9am - 5pm)

[victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk](mailto:victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk)

🖳 <https://www.cambs.police.uk/victims/VictimsHub/>

**Religion and Spirituality**

**Christians**

**Christian Aid**

**🖳**[**https://www.christianaid.org.uk/news/ending-violence-against-women**](https://www.christianaid.org.uk/news/ending-violence-against-women)

**🖂** [info@christian-aid.org](mailto:info@christian-aid.org)

🕿 020

**Restored**

Christian alliance working to support female victims of domestic abuse

**🖳** <https://www.restoredrelationships.org/>

**🖂** [info@restoredrelationships.org](mailto:%20info@restoredrelationships.org)

🕿 020 3906 3922

**Salvation Army**

**🖳**<https://www.salvationarmy.org.uk/domestic-abuse>

**🖂** [safeguarding@salvationarmy.org.uk](mailto:safeguarding@salvationarmy.org.uk)

[(020) 7367 4500](tel:(020)%207367%204500)

**Muslims**

**Inspirited Minds**

Faith based Muslim Mental Health Charity in London. Offering confidential, non-judgmental and professional support.

**🖳**<https://inspiritedminds.org.uk/>

**🖂** <https://inspiritedminds.org.uk/contact-us/> Response time up to 7 days

**The Lantern Initiative**

Muslim-led organization facilitating mental health events and workshops. Hosting workshops in Peterborough and across the country

**🖳** [www.thelanterninitative.com](http://www.thelanterninitative.com)

**Lost Identity**

Faith based social media platform for young Muslims and adults to talk confidentially about cultural pressures and mental health.

**🖳** [www.instagram.com/lostidentity2019](http://www.instagram.com/lostidentity2019)

**Nour DV**

Providing support on domestic abuse to Muslims, through Islamic Advisors (Male and female).

**🖳** <https://www.nour-dv.org.uk/>

<https://www.nour-dv.org.uk/general-contact-form/>

**Jewish**

**Jami**

Providing mental health support and information within the Jewish Community. Based in various locations across London

**🖳** <https://jamiuk.org/>

https://jamiuk.org/contact-us/

**Jewish Womens Aid**

**🖳** <https://www.jwa.org.uk/>

🕿 0808 801 0500

**Hindi/Sikh Community**

**Aanchal Womens Aid**

**🖳** https://aanchal.org.uk/#

**🖂** [info@aanchal.org.uk](mailto:info@aanchal.org.uk)

🕿 020 3384 9412 24 hours

End The Fear

<http://www.endthefear.co.uk/2013/09/22/sikh-helpline/>

Greater Manchester 0161 636 7525 Mon – Fri, 10am – 4 pm excl. bank holidays

**Indian Ladies UK**

<https://indianladiesuk.org/contact/>

**🖂** <https://indianladiesuk.org/contact/>

🕿 07541 754 777

**Sikh Helpline**

**🖳** <https://www.sikhhelpline.com/>

**🖂** <https://www.sikhhelpline.com/contact> info@sikhhelpline.com

🕿 07999 004 363

**🖃** 86 Birmingham St, Oldbury, West Midlands, B69 4EB

# Support for Families

Domestic violence affects the whole family. You can be a victim no matter what your age. A child or young person can often be involved directly in the violence, or indirectly when they see or hear what is happening. Sometimes domestic violence can result in the break-up of your family. This can lead to further issues for you to consider, such as childcare or benefits, in addition to the specific problems of domestic violence. Whatever your situation there are a great number of support services, both locally and nationally, available to help you. If you have left your partner, then there is support available for lone parents too. A range of these is listed below. If you are a parent, you might be interested in some of the information in Children & Young People too. Don’t forget to look in the other Sections of this Directory for help with specific issues such as health, legal matters and finances. Remember that if you or your children are in immediate danger, you should call 999.

**Cambridge Family Mediation Service**

**🕿 01223 576308**

**🖂** [families@cambridgefms.co.uk](mailto:families@cambridgefms.co.uk)

**🖳** [www.cambridgefms.co.uk](http://www.cambridgefms.co.uk)

**🖃 3rd Floor, Essex House, 71 Regent Street, Cambridge, CB2 1AB**

An independent registered charity operating on a not-for-profit basis. Their professionally trained mediators and counsellors work with couples facing separation or divorce and with other members of their families offering: information about separation and divorce, information on how best to help children through parental separation, mediation to help couples make decisions on practical arrangements, counselling for children and adults, and parenting workshops

## Children and Family Court Advisory and Support Service (CAFCASS)

🕿 0300 4564000

🖳 [www.cafcass.gov.uk](http://www.cafcass.gov.uk)

🖃 6th Floor, Sanctuary Buildings, Great Smith Street, London, SW1P 3BT

CAFCASS looks after the interests of children involved in family proceedings in the courts. It works with children and their families, and then advises the courts on what it considers to be in the child's best interests. CAFCASS only works in the family courts. Examples of matters that may be taken to family courts are: when parents who are separating or divorcing can't agree on arrangements for their children and when children are subject to an application for care or supervision proceedings by Social Services. You will be referred to CAFCASS by the magistrates, County Courts, or High Courts. The CAFCASS practitioners are very experienced social work practitioners who are trained to ensure the decisions of the courts are in the child’s best interest.

**East Cambridgeshire Family Project**

🕿 01353 722879

🖂 [ecfp13@btinternet.com](mailto:ecfp13@btinternet.com)

🖃 13 Speed Lane, Soham, Cambridgeshire, CB7 5BT

“No. 13” is a small team of trained and experienced family support workers who offer a range of activities, information and support for families with children in Soham and East Cambridgeshire.

## Gingerbread

* 0808 802 0925 (Monday – 10am to 6pm, Tuesday/Thursday/Friday – 10am to 4pm, Wednesday – 10am to 1pm and 5pm to 7pm.

🖳 [www.gingerbread.org.uk](http://www.gingerbread.org.uk)

Gingerbread offers practical and emotional support to lone parents and their children. The advice line offers expert advice on anything from childcare to domestic violence. Calls are free and advice is confidential.

## Home-Start

🕿 0800 068 63 68

* [www.home-start.org.uk/](http://www.home-start.org.uk/)

Through a network of nearly 16,000 trained parent volunteers, Home-Start supports thousands of parents who are struggling to cope. Families need support for many reasons including post-natal illness, disability, bereavement, the illness of a parent or child, or social isolation. The remit is parents supporting other parents, to help build a family's confidence and ability to cope.

## 

## Local Safeguarding Children Board (LSCB):

* [www.cambslscb.org.uk/](http://www.cambslscb.org.uk/) (Cambridgeshire)
* [www. http://www.peterboroughlscb.org.uk/](file:///C:\Users\ep576\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary%20Internet%20Files\Content.Outlook\9V7PF473\www.%20http:\www.peterboroughlscb.org.uk\) (Peterborough)

LSCBs have been established by the government to ensure that organisations work together to safeguard children and promote their welfare. In Cambridgeshire this includes Social Care Services, Education, Health, the Police, Probation, Sports and Leisure Services, the Voluntary Sector, Youth Offending Team, Connexions and Early Years Services.

**National Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Children (NSPCC)**

🕿 0808 800 5000 (NSPCC Helpline)

🖂 [help@nspcc.org.uk](mailto:help@nspcc.org.uk)

🖳 [www.nspcc.org.uk](http://www.nspcc.org.uk)

The NSPCC is the UK’s leading charity specialising in child protection and the prevention of cruelty to children. The NSPCC can offer advice on child protection issues and information on resources available.

## Ormiston Children & Families Trust

* 01473 724517

🖂 [enquiries@ormiston.org](mailto:enquiries@ormiston.org)

🖳 [www.ormiston.org.uk](http://www.ormiston.org.uk)

🖃 333 Felixstowe Road, Ipswich, IP3 9PU

Ormiston Children & Families Trust works to promote the wellbeing of children and young people, especially those disadvantaged by their life experiences or circumstances. This is achieved through direct service provision and by raising awareness of related issues through research, publications, conferences and events. Many of the children and young people they work with are: experiencing stigma and isolation caused by prejudice and discrimination, in danger of becoming isolated and excluded both from school and the wider world, affected by the imprisonment of their parent, at risk of, or experiencing, emotional or physical harm, and caring for parents or siblings within their family.

**Peterborough Relationship Support**

## Relate Cambridge

🕿 01302 347866

🖳 [www.relatecambridge.org.uk](http://www.relatecambridge.org.uk)

🖃 3 Brooklands Avenue, Cambridge, CB2 8BB

**Relate Peterborough**

* 01302 347866

🖳 [www.relatecambridge.org.uk](http://www.relatecambridge.org.uk)

🖃 Peterborough Central Library, Broadway, Peterborough, PE1 1RX

Relate provide support and counselling for individuals, couples and families experiencing relationship difficulties. In cases of domestic violence they can provide help and counselling for victims. They are based in Cambridge. Appointments can be arranged by calling the main Cambridge number above.

**Reunite** (advice, information and support to parents, guardians and family members who have had or who fear child abduction):

* 0116 2556 234
* <http://www.reunite.org/>

### Romsey Mill

🕿 01223 213162

🖳 [www.romseymill.org](http://www.romseymill.org)

🖃 Romsey Mill Centre, Hemingford Road, Cambridge, CB1 3BZ

Romsey Mill creates opportunities with marginalised young people and families, with an emphasis on participation and on building long-term relationships. The charity helps to reduce isolation, improve well being, increase self-esteem and confidence, develop skills, and raise aspirations of those who access its services. This is achieved through a variety of different programmes.

**Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Victims and Witness Hub**

🕿 0800 7816818 (Monday - Friday, 8am - 7pm and Saturday 9am - 5pm)

[victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk](mailto:victimandwitnesshub@cambs.pnn.police.uk)

🖳 <https://www.cambs.police.uk/victims/VictimsHub/>

## Ormiston Children’s Centre Chatteris and Villages

🕿 01354 697739

🖃 Larham Way Chatteris, Cambridge, PE16 6PH

* [www.ormiston.org](http://www.ormiston.org)

The Centre is there to help with any worries you may have while your children are small, about their development, behaviour, about combining work and childcare, or finding out more about benefits or re-training. They also have extra support for those families who may need it – including support for teenage parents and specially designed support for newly arrived families and those families who may feel isolated because of language and cultural differences.